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May 24, 2010 Board Meeting Minutes via CONFERENCE CALL

	In attendance:
	Derree Braswell, President 

Betsy Donnelly, Director-at-Large 
Ida Gropper, VP Professional Development
Karon Manning-Adams, VP Sponsorship 
Sue Raffensperger, President-Elect 
Paul Stromberg, Administrator 
Karen Sistare, VP Programs
Robert Zinsser, Administrative Committee

	Absent
	Christy Sharpe, VP Information Technology
Marilyn Feldstein, VP CMSIG
Desiree Ward, VP eSIG  
Jennifer Jamison, VP Membership
Sharon Kimble, Past President 
Deb Welsh, Webmaster 
Rachel Wical, VP Public Relations 

	Open:
	6:03 pm

	Adjourned:
	6:45 pm


	Discussion Items
	Action Items

	· Derree called meeting to order.

Next Board meeting is 6/9/10

Last month’s minutes were not approved and no votes could be taken today because we lacked a quorum by one member. 

· Ida Gropper reported that everyone should have received a “Hold the Date” card for the “Big Event” and should let her know if not received. Tim Giles handled the mailing of 1200+ pieces. Also mailed to FSC and UNF admin & faculty.

· Karon Manning reported that her Sponsorship committee is on task and has finalized an in-kind Platinum Sponsorship for University of Phoenix in return for space for Board of Directors, CPLP Awareness, CMSIG, etc. meetings. The committee will begin calling Big Event sponsor prospects on June 1st.


· Ida reported that 72 survey responses expressed interest in the Mentorship program. Tina Phillips of Webster University and Allison Turner of UNF are working with her as the Mentorship Program Committee. The effort is to set up a pilot program with 5 mentor/protégé pairs and to do so with a minimum of paperwork. Participants will commit to 12 hours over three months, including up to 1 hour face-to-face per month for six months plus weekly 20-minute phone/email contacts. Graduation / recognition is planned for October 14.


· Ida expects to incur expenses for an assessment tool (DISC, Meyers Briggs, HR DQ, etc…) for protégés & mentors and for the Graduation Lunch.
A possible solution is to reallocate the $1,800 budgeted but unused for CPLP workbooks to cover these expenses. Sue Raffensperger volunteered to do Meyers Briggs and Karen Sistare to do DISC testing to reveal communication styles and facilitate pairing. 

· Karen Sistare reported that the recent presentation by T.A. Yanovitch, which engendered excellent feedback from attendees. 

· The June program will be a 7:45 breakfast meeting at the University Club. The cost will be $15 for members. Karen is allotting 15-20 min. to intro the Mentoring program. One or more Excellence Award winners will lead the Share Your Successes discussions by the attendees. 

· July’s meeting at the Marriott for lunch will be combined with eSIG and the topic will be Blended Learning.

· August will be developed and a sponsorships still be sought.

· September’s presenter is proposed to be given by cartoonist Mike Artell. He has quite a following within ASTD and spoke at last year’s ICE conference. He will be in Miami two days before the Jax meeting and they are paying him $1,000. It was proposed that we offer him $750 plus expenses which should come out to about $1,000. There is not enough in the budget for this ($1,000 total budget and there is $500 left) An amendment to the budget can be made but it would require Board approval. Discussion followed about how to cover the cost of the speaker. Ideas included charging a higher fee to non-members or to everyone for this meeting.
(Note from Paul Stromberg: The proposed increase in fees would help the attempt to break even on programs if it actually resulted in increased income, but the expenses for this program are still expected to exceed the amount available for them in the budget. That can be ignored, and the Programs expense budget will simply be overspent, or the Board may wish to take the unforeseen opportunity into account and amend the budget. Either way, the chapter has substantial funds in reserve and can cover the expense.)

· Laura Steigelman and Ellen Kelbert have volunteered as Ambassadors to greet attendees at all luncheon meetings.

· Sue reported that there are now 5 people on the Nominating Committee for 2011 Board members. 

· Derree reported that discussions are in progress with potential appointees to fill the vacant Finance and Membership Involvement VP positions.

· Derree asked and found no objection to the Chapter’s co-sponsorship of the 2010 UNF Excellence Awards.


	1.) July 17th Advance invites will be sent by Derree 5/25 or 5/26.

1.) Deb Welsh is to activate registration on the website on 7/14/10.

2.) There is an error on the website (home page, bottom right) that gives the wrong event date of 10/4. That needs to be corrected to 10/14. Ida Gropper will e-mail Deb to correct it.

3.) At Betsy Donnelly’s suggestion, Ida will see if additional “Hold the Date” cards are available to distribute at chapter meetings.

1.) The Mentorship Committee will kick off the program at the June 17th luncheon meeting and will set up a  pairing meeting for July 8. They will send Deb 

2.) Ida will send a description of the new program the protégé and mentor forms to Sue Raffensperger to be published on the website.


1.) Betsy Donnelley will contact Rachel Wical to see if she needs help so that the June meeting can be posted and emailed within 5 days.

2.) Karen will invite Mr. Artell to speak at our September meeting and we will address the increase in cost or a budget amendment at next month’s meeting.

1.) Current Board Members are to inform Sue as to whether or not they want to be included in the Ballot.


2.) Derree will contact Jennifer Jamison about plans to recruit new members at the Awards and use the occasion to kick off a new member campaign.


Respectfully submitted,

Robert Zinsser, Administration Committee
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